
Boltz PTO Meeting Agenda 
April 11, 2023 

Welcome 
● Boltz Website https://bol.psdschools.org 
● Boltz PTO email boltzms.pto@gmail.com 
● Introductions 

1. Principal report  
● CMAS testing ended, went well.  If kids missed a test, they will pulled to 

complete it within the next couple of weeks.  Seems that the students 
preferred having it all done at once instead of spacing it.   

● Lots of students were opted out of CMAS, about 100 students.  
● It is hiring season.  We are hiring 2 for dual language, and English 

teacher and 2 counselors.   
● Enrollment is expected to be around 578 kids for next year.  The district 

provided funding for 541.   
● On 5/25, Boltz will be having a luncheon for PSD Foundations.   They are 

in charge of grants for the district.  Mr. Richey will be presenting about 
Boltz and what we do for mental health in the school.  Talked about 
having a web leader talk about how they coach and show leadership 
with the 6th graders. 

● New IS Director – There are now 2 positions.  1 is local and the other is 
working more federally. 

2. Treasury update—Heather Castaneda – Currently have $9859.  Spent $392 
on CMAS snacks for the teachers.   

3. PTO meeting dates for 2022-2023 2nd Tuesday of each month 
● April 11 - Elections 
● May 9 – Optional – Will have meeting at 6 at Colindale. 

4. Tree planting – Tree will be around $400.  Work order will be placed and 
the district needs to mark where the water lines are.  Hoping to get planted 
late spring/summer. 

5. 8th grade promotion –  
● Will be at 930 AM on 5/25.  School will hold a bbq after the ceremony 

for students only.  We will need 2 – 3 volunteers to help out.  After the 
bbq, 8th grade students can stick around and play games, or go home 
with their families.   

● Families need to bring their own chairs.  Ceremony will be outside on 
the south side of the building.   



6. Elections for 2023/2024  
● Secretary – Tiffany 
● Treasurer – Sarah 
● President - Jessica 

7. Other Business 
● Teacher appreciation lunch will be served by the S.W. Steaks restaurant.  

It will be a barbeque lunch. 
● Carolyn Smith will be in charge of NJHS next year with help from Mrs. 

Nickerson.   
 


